
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes August 10, 2020 

 
 
Attendees: 

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 Kathleen Hale, Council member 

 Ken Kvacek, Council and Committee member 

 Alex Goetsch, Council member 

 Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 Bonnie Goldston, Resident member 

 Chief Barone, Chief of Police 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 AM 

 

Minutes of June meeting were presented and approved. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 Lloyd had no new information to report. 

 

Old Business: 

 

 There was no new information about the extension of the Service Garage lease. 

 The Village Engineer will be consulted about the lease. Information about this matter will 

be presented at the September meeting. 

 The Park continues to be closed for events. 

 The Police Department garage door frames need to be painted before winter to protect them 

from damage from snow and salt. The Chief will see to the matter. He then left the meeting. 

 Councilman Kvacek raised the issue of the location of the Porta Potty. He suggested that it 

be moved. It appears to be blocking a parking space. Nicki has the information about 

contacting the company. I will ask her to request that it be moved. 

 

New Business: 

 

 The condition of the signs in the Village was discussed. They are in need of paint 

particularly the sign on Solon Road coming from Chagrin Falls. The Miles Road Bridge 

needs paint desperately. In the near future, the Solon Road Bridge will need paint as well. 

This will help to protect the bridges from salt erosion. The Service Department needs to 

address this soon. 

 The committee discussed the lighting on the large evergreen in front of Village Hall for the 

Holidays. We need to coordinate with Chagrin to put new lights on the tree. The NOPEC 

grant monies will be used for this purpose. 

 Booville will not occur this year. Trick or Treating will be up to individual families. 

 Santa is available for caroling at the tree lighting 

 The committee discussed suggestions for the Mayor to send a letter to residents promoting 

the renewal levies. 



 The memorial tree to be planted in the Park was discussed. Bonnie Goldston and I will 

meet with Lloyd to select and prepare the location. 

 The CVTrails Facebook page incorrectly informed residents that the dumpsters at the 

Service Garage could be used by residents. This is incorrect. Kathleen Hale offered to post 

a correction. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito 

 

 

 


